BUSBY PARENT COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD AT WIILIAMWOOD HIGH SCHOOL ON MONDAY 26TH AUGUST 2013

______________________________________________________________

	Attendees:
	George Loudon (GL)
	Chairperson

	
	Mandy Meechan (MM)
	Vice Chairperson

	
	Robert Allan (RA)
	Secretary

	
	Neil Morrison (NM)
	Treasurer

	
	Richard Hardy (RH)
	Acting Head Teacher

	
	Lorna Aitken (LA)
	Principal Teacher

	
	Tina Mclennan (TM)
	Parent

	
	Lesley Green (LG)
	Parent

	
	Rowan Wallace (RW)
	Parent

	
	Stuart Nicklin (SN)
	Parent

	
	Pauline Taylor (PT)
	Parent

	
	Nicola Meikle (NMe)
	Parent

	
	Gill McQuaker (GM)
	Parent

	
	Yolanda Love (YL)
	Parent

	
	Alan Lafferty (AL)
	Local Councillor


	Apologies:
	Ishay Carmon
	Parent

	
	Marion McColl
	Parent


	Item
	Minutes


	Action

	1.
	Welcome and Introductions


	

	
	GL opened the meeting and welcomed the new parents attending the meeting.

	

	2.
	Apologies


	

	
	As noted above


	

	3.
	Election of New Committee Members

	

	
	GL tendered his resignation as Chair. MM volunteered to take over the Chair although she noted family and work commitments would not afford her the time she would like to commit to the role. 

To assist in the role PT has volunteered to assist with Jean Bradley (JB) and between them they will cover all necessary duties. For the purposes of the commit they will take the role of Vice Chairperson.MM was proposed by TM and seconded by RW. PT and JB were proposed by NM and seconded by RA.

NM and RA have both agreed to continue in their roles as Treasurer and Secretary.

 
	

	4.
	Minutes of last meeting


	

	
	Minutes of the previous Have due to be issued due to computing problems these have now been resolved and will be issued in due course. 

	

	5.
	Events


	

	
	Dates for the Parent Council meeting have been booked and are:-
Tuesday 8th October 2013

Wednesday 15th January 2014

Thursday 18th March 2014
Tuesday 3rd June 2014

Events for this year to be agreed and arranged:-

Halloween Disco

Christmas Fayre

Spring Disco

Summer Disco

Summer Fun Day

Proposed events:-

Parents Dance/Race Night

Parents Quiz Night

Family event with sponsorship to raise funds

Once agreed RA will set dates for the year to improve planning and co-ordination of events.

	RA



	6.
	Treasurer’s Report


	

	
	NM produced an up to date statement of the accounts for the year end 31st July 2013. 

Opening balance of £4,782.29. Total Funds raised last year were £5,569.97 and total expenditure was £6,166.48. Closing balance of £4,185.78.

Large expenditure items for last year were Science Fayre Contribution of £1,135.00 and Art Project for Schools of £960.80.

The statement of account is available to parents on request. 

A request was made by RH if the council we would consider donation to Golden Time again this year. It was unanimously agreed that the £200.00 requested would be donated. 


	NM

RA



	6.
	Playing Field – Update

	

	
	GL gave an update on the current position. Lesley Dunne one of the Parents has compiled a comprehensive study of the field and drainage issue. Potential solutions have been assessed and a preferred option has been reached. RH will arrange a meeting with Diane Leask of ERC to run through the proposals for the field drainage and discuss how to move the project forward. 


	RH/GL/RA

	7.
	Charity Status – Update

	

	
	All documentation is ready to submit the application, with the exception of the example of process plans for events.
This will be completed within the next week to allow submission.
	RA



	8.
	Head Teacher‘s Report


	

	
	RH is Acting Head Teacher during the long term absence of SH. 
On the SIP there are two main targets focusing on developing and enhancing the Busby Curriculum through developing the master classes and having a focus on Reading, Maths and Science. Alongside this, the school will continue to embed the GIRFEC agenda and the Children’s Bill (Scotland). The SIP links with ER Local Authority Improvement Plan and Cluster Plan.

Staffing – We welcome Miss. Emma Carr (P2), Mr. Ray Viola (P4), Mr. Jamie McPhilemy (P6) and Miss. Julie-Anne Gourlay (P5). Unfortunately due to unforeseen circumstances, Miss McDonald is no longer working at the school. Kellyann Brady is in to support the management team during Sharon’s absence. She is supporting classes and providing release time for staff to work on the School Improvement Plan. 
Events – It is a very exciting week as the teacher’s will be pitching the new master classes to the children, who will then sign up on a first-come, first serve basis. As with last year, the children will rotate around and experience all the opportunities. Already teachers have some parents, businesses and specialists involved and we will be looking to expand on this.  
There is the whole school trip to the Edinburgh Book festival tomorrow (Tuesday). P7 were at Safety in the Park today.  

P7 have a busy few weeks they are off to Ardentinny next week – Miss Taylor, Mrs Robinson and Mrs Rutherford will be accompanying them. Meet the Staff Evening on Wednesday. 

Leadership Assembly on Friday at the church.  This is due to the increased number of pupils (262 children and 186 families) we can no longer safely fit into the hall.


	

	10.
	Questions for the School


	

	
	No questions were received.
	

	11.
	AOCB


	

	
	RW will be unable to continue with the recorder lessons at this present time due to work commitment. The newly purchased recorders will be put in storage for future lessons once RW is available to continue or an alternative tutor can be found.
TM raised the new outdoor classroom structure to be erected in the small playground. RH informed the meeting that this is on hold until Planning Permission can be obtained.
	

	
	
	

	12.
	Next Meeting


	

	
	Next Parent council meeting at 7.00pm on the 8th October 2013 at Williamwood High School.
A meeting to discuss events will be arrange in a fortnight to be held at the White Cart.
	RA


